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Return Date – Fall Quarter 2006

Thanks to everyone who participated in the recent email survey regarding summer hours.  Although the greatest number of “votes” opted for Number 3, the four nine-hour days and one four-hour day option, it has been determined by the PLT that the official College business hours for Summer 2006 will be the same as our academic year business hours, 8 a.m. - 5:00 p.m., Monday –Thursday, and 8:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. on Fridays.  One hour is provided for the lunch period Monday through Thursday and ½ hour on Fridays.
The rationale for this decision is “what is in the best interest of students?”  We examined the other considerations and found that during a period of low enrollment, maximum access to services is our highest interest.
Whenever a change in operating hours is made, it can be very confusing to the public and can result in frustration over not being accessible when a student or potential student anticipated.  Additionally, few of the respondents to the survey spoke about access to services by students and those that did, indicated that five 8 hour days best meet service delivery needs.  
Respondents who selected one of the other two options spoke to “enjoying summer, having ½ a day on Fridays to start the weekend early” but not to meeting students’ needs.

Bearing in mind that the morale of classified staff is very important, supervisors are encouraged to look at the official business hours of the College and then provide as much flexibility as possible to their employees beginning June 19, 2006, and continuing through Labor Day.  Such flexibility might include allowances for four 10-hour days or four nine-hour days plus one four-hour day as long as adequate staff coverage is provided during official business hours in their unit/department.  When considering flexible schedules, it is the responsibility of all administrators to ensure these alternative schedules occur at no additional cost to the College and that a supervisor is present during all official business hours.
The Fourth of July holiday will be observed on Tuesday, July 4th.  During this week, employees should plan to work four eight-hour days, Monday the 3rd and Wednesday through Friday, July 5th, 6th and 7th.

The Fall Quarter 2006 return date for full-time faculty will be Friday, September 22, 2006, with classes beginning on Thursday, September 28th.  

